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Pennings from your Priest… 

Many of you may have 

heard, seen or read news 

reports of action taken 

against the American 

Episcopal church by a 

majority of Anglican 

primates at its January 

11-15, 2016 meeting in 

Canterbury, England. 

The primates are 

requiring “that for three 

years the Episcopal 

Church no longer 

represent [the Anglican 

Communion] on 

ecumenical and interfaith 

bodies, should not be 

appointed or elected to an 

internal standing 

committee and that while 

participating in the 

internal bodies of the 

Anglican Communion, 

they will not take part in 

decisions making on any 

issues pertaining to 

doctrine or polity.” 

 

 

 

 

 

It will take some time to 

sort out the specific 

implication of this action.  

The primates, however, 

do not have authority 

over the Anglican 

Consultative Council 

(ACC), the communion’s 

main policy-making body.  

Its next meeting will take 

place in Zambia in April.  

Members of the American 

Episcopal will continue to 

serve on the ACC. 

The action by the 

primates came in 

response to the decision 

by the General 

Convention last July 

changing canonical 

language defining 

marriage as a union 

between a man and a 

woman.  Convention also 

authorized two new 

marriage rites with 

language enabling them 

to be used by same-sex or 

opposite-sex couples.

  

Article continued on Pg. 2 

    

 

 

Upcoming Events 

Shrove Tuesday 

Mardi Gras Dinner  

Join us again this year on 

Tuesday, February 9th 

from 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

The Reivers Band will be 

the entertainment. 

Tickets are available in 

the Parish Hall after 

worship or with Michelle 

in the office. 

Adults: $8 

Children 12 and under: $5 

 
 

February Evensong  

Trinity’s Senior Choir will 

sing Evensong on Sunday, 

February 14, 2016 at   

4:00 p.m. to mark the 

beginning of Lent. 

Kevin Simons from           

St. John’s Saginaw will 

conduct, Robert Sabourin 

will be the organist and 

the Rev. Charles Curtis 

will be the Officiant. 
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Presiding Bishop Michael Curry issued a 

powerful video statement in response to the 

action by the Primates.  He said in part:  

 

This is not the outcome we had expected, 

ÁÎÄ ×ÈÉÌÅ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÄÉÓÁÐÐÏÉÎÔÅÄȟ ÉÔȭÓ 

important to remember that the Anglican  

Communion is really not a matter of 

structure and organization. The Anglican 

Communion is a network of relationships 

that have been built on mission 

partnerships; relationships that are 

grounded in a common faith; relationships 

in companion diocese relationships; 

relationships with parish to parish across 

the world; relationships that are 

profoundly committed to serving and 

following the way of Jesus of Nazareth by 

helping the poorest of the poor, and 

helping this world to be a place where no 

ÃÈÉÌÄ ÇÏÅÓ ÔÏ ÂÅÄ ÈÕÎÇÒÙ ÅÖÅÒȢ  4ÈÁÔȭÓ ×ÈÁÔ 

the Anglican Communion is, and that 

Communion continues and moves forward. 

 

I commend Bishop Curry’s entire video 

statement to you. It can be found at  

http://episcopaldigitalnetwork.com/ens/2016/

01/15/presiding-bishop-and-primate-speaks-

on-actions-at-primates-meeting/ 

 

Primates are the senior archbishops and 

presiding bishops elected or appointed to lead 

each of the 38 autonomous provinces of the 

Anglican Communion.  In some provinces of the 

Anglican Communion the primate is called 

archbishop and/or metropolitan.  In other 

provinces – such as the American Episcopal 

Church – the term presiding bishop is used.  In 

Scotland the primate is called primus. 

 

Primates are invited by the Archbishop of 

Canterbury to consult on theological, social and 

international issues.  The Anglican Communion 

Primates Meeting is one of three instruments of 

communion.   

The other two are the Lambeth Conference of 

bishops and the Anglican Consultative Council. 

 

The full text of the Primates recent communiqué 

can be found at 

http://episcopaldigitalnetwork.com/ens/2016/

01/15/anglican-primates-meeting-issues-

communique/ 

 

Bishop Todd Ousley, Bishop of the Diocese of 

Eastern Michigan has issued a statement on the 

Primates Conference.  It is quoted in part below 

or you can read it in full on the diocesan website 

at http://eastmich .org/responding-in-prayer/  

 

While this a difficult and painful time for 

many in our church, our essential work in 

'ÏÄȭÓ ×ÏÒÌÄȭÓ ×ÉÔÈ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ×ÉÌÌ 

continue.  Gay Clark Jennings, President of 

the House of Deputies, said it well in her 

letter to the Deputies and Alternate 

Deputies of the Episcopal Church. 

  Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ ÒÅÇÁÒÄÌÅÓÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÉÍÁÔÅÓȭ ÖÏÔÅȟ ×Å 

Episcopalians will  continue working with 

Anglicans across the globe to feed the  

hungry, care for the sick, educate children, 

and heal the world.  Nothing that happens 

ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÉÍÁÔÅÓȭ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ×ÉÌÌ ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÏÕÒ  

love for one another or our commitment to 

serving God together. 

Amen.  So may it be. 

Blessings, 

Rev. Ann 

Rev. Ann 
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Noisy Offering  in January was collected on two 

Sundays due to inclement weather and low 

attendance.  The offering brought in $127.12, 

which was forwarded to Haiti through Episcopal 

Relief and Development. 

Noisy Offering  for February will be on Sunday, 

February 7th, for Flint Water Relief.  

Rather than collecting water we are taking 

another route, one being recommended by the 

diocese.  Money donated through the Diocese of 

Eastern Michigan will help close an emerging gap 

in resources that needs to be addressed. Access 

to healthy, iron-rich foods that aid in lead 

removal is extremely limited in Flint, much of 

which is characterized as a food desert. 

Rev. Ann will match the amount collected up to 

$250 from her Discretionary Fund.  Anyone who 

cannot be in church but wishes to give may go to 

the Diocesan Website and click on the link "Flint 

Water: How Can You Help?"  You may donate 

through the website using a credit card or 

PayPal.  Just let Rev. Ann know how much you 

have given through the website and that amount 

will count toward the match. 

 

 

February’s Food Pantry collection will be for 

the Personal Needs closet.  Items needed are 

shampoo, body wash, toothpaste and feminine 

hygiene products.  Collection will be on Sunday 

February 7, 14 and 21, with the in-gathering on 

February 28th.   

 

Shrove Tuesday Dinner  
 

Tuesday, February 9th, 2016 

5:30 PM to 7:30 PM 

Adults $8.00  

Children 8 and under $5.00 

                   Menu: 

         Jambalaya on Rice 

        Salad 

Home Baked Bread 

Dessert 

Entertainment:  The Reivers Band 

 

Tickets available after worship in the Parish Hall 

or in the church office.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Ash Wednesday will be celebrated on February 
10th with a service both at 7:00 a.m. and            
7:00 p.m.  The 7 a.m. service will not include 
Holy Communion. For those of you who would 
rather attend a service in the middle of the day, 
St Albans will have a service at 12:00 noon.  
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Condolences… 
to the friends and family of Frank Serresseque 

who died on January 2, 2016.  His funeral is on 

February 13, 2016 at 11:00 a.m. at Trinity.  

There will be visitation at the church from          

10 a.m. until the time of the service. 

to the friends and family of Jerry Jehnsen who 

died on January 8, 2016. 

to the family of Rayechel Berger on the death of 

Rayechel’s grandfather, Matthew Penney, who 

died on January 30, 2016. 

Thank You… 

to Moria Brady  and Matthew Smith  for 

ushering for Evensong on January 24, 2016. 

to Patti Anderson , Dee Mulholland , Susan 

Harris , Mickie Leibrand  and Emilee Sabourin  

for Friends of Music receptions in January.  

to Bob Hartley  for the repairs to the Choir Pews.  

to Cathie Leibrand , Mickie Leibrand  and the 

Sunday School for hosting coffee hours in  

January.  

to the Trinity Choristers  for singing at the DAR 

luncheon on January 23, 2016, and Allison 

Dakos, Lauren McCullen  and Troy Bergman  

for their help.  

to Tod Meisel  for the new electrical outlet in the 

music office. 

to Trinity’s Hospitality Committee for 

coordinating the Annual Meeting Potluck. 

 

Anniversaries  
      11  Tim and Jane Moulthrop 

      14  Sean and Dawn Brady 

      16 Ray and Jeanette Luebs 

      19  Guy C. and Stephanie Moulthrop 

Birthdays  
01 Judy Laskowski 

02  Robert Hayhurst 

06  Janice Waldman 

07  Victor Kolka 

08  Elise Shannon 

11  Cindy Sherbeck 

12  Arliene Stremming 

18  Mary Katherine Freel 

19  Martin Foss 

23  Sydney Shannon 

25  Kyline Gray 

27  Susan Hoyle 

28  Maureen Alvarez 

28  Mildred Owen 

 

Friends of Music  
Thank you to everyone who donated to Friends 

of Music during November and December.  Your 

generosity is most appreciated. 

 

February Choral Music  
7 Christ Whose Glory Fills the Skies 

     Frederick Candlyn 

10  Ash Wednesday 7:00 p.m. Holy 

Communion  

Treasures in Heaven 

     Joseph Clokey 

Cast Me Not Away 

     Robert J. Powell 

 4:00 p.m. Evensong 

Magnificat and Nunc Dimittis in F 

     George Dyson 

Turn Thy Face from our Sin 

     Arthur Sullivan 

14  The Ninety-First Psalm 

     H. R. Evans 

21  Turn Thy Face from Our Sins  

     Thomas Attwood 

28  Seek ye the Lord 

     J. V. Roberts  
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February Evensong  
Our own Senior Choir will sing Evensong on 

February 14, 2016 at 4:00 p.m.  to mark the 

beginning of Lent.  The canticles are Dyson in F 

and the anthem is “Turn Thy Face from our Sin” 

by Arthur Sullivan. 

Kevin Simons from St. John’s Saginaw will 

conduct and Bob Sabourin will be the organist.  

The Rev. Charles Curtis will be the Officiant. 

Friends of Music will host a reception in the 

Guild Room following the service. 

Trinity Church  

Her People, Her Building  

Then and Now 

The Crucifixion 

“Lo, the Good Shepherd for the sheep is offered; 

The slave hath sinned and the Son hath suffered; 

For our atonement, while we nothing heeded, 

God interceded.” 

Words: Johann Heermann (1585 -1647) 

Tr. Robert S. Bridges (1844 – 1930) 

Music: Herzliebster Jesu, Johann Cruger         

(1598 – 1662) alt.   The Hymnal 1982, # 158, v. 3 

The Romans considered crucifixion so shameful 

a penalty that it could not be inflicted on Roman 

citizens. It was always preceded by a scourging 

of the victim at the place of judgment. Then the 

criminal, still naked after the scourging, was 

made to carry his own cross (i.e. crossbeam) to 

the place of execution where he was exposed to 

public ridicule and death.  

A placard was fastened on the top of the upright 

stake with the culprit’s name and a statement of 

the crime for which he was being executed. The 

full weight of a body hanging by the arms would 

prevent the functioning of the lung muscles and 

so cause death by asphyxiation after a short 

time. Therefore, to prolong the agony of the 

victim, his body was supported by a kind of seat 

block and by binding or nailing his feet to the 

cross.                                                                        

Death could be hastened by breaking the victim’s 

legs, so that the shock and asphyxiation soon 

ended his life. Sometimes, however, the side and 

heart would be pierced by a spear to cause 

immediate death. 

In Jesus’ crucifixion, we know he was innocent. 

Though he could have sent an army of angels to 

his rescue, he did not. Scripture was fulfilled in 

that none of his bones were broken and they 

looked on him whom they had pierced.  As the 

nails were driven into his sacred body, the depth 

of the Father’s love was shown for His human 

creation in not sparing His only begotten Son. 

This Lenten season may we ponder the mystery 

and depth of Christ’s love and sacrifice for our 

sins and for the sins of the whole world. 

“Therefore, kind Jesus, since I cannot pay thee, 

I do adore Thee, and will ever pray thee, 

Think on thy pity and thy love unswerving, not 

my deserving.”  The Hymnal 1982, # 158, v. 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Crucifixion of Our Lord 

High Altar reredos  

Sculptor:  Alois Lang, 1924 

 

Faithfully submitted by Trinity’s Historical Guild 
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Ushers Dinner will be on Wednesday, February 

17th at 5:30 p.m. in Trinity’s Parish Hall.  Please 

R.S.V.P. by calling Michelle in the office. 

 

Annual Meeting – January 31, 2016 
Photos and meeting highlights courtesy of Mary K Freel  

 

 

Meeting Highlights!  

New vestry members are Jett Whitehead, Pat 

Maxim and Adam Culler.    

Convention delegates are Tony and Michelle 

Hunsberger, Katie Hunsberger and Bruce 

Sherbeck.  Alternates are Faith and Adam Culler.  

The convention this year will be November 11th 

and 12th at the Treetops Resort in Gaylord.   

 

Financially through careful savings we broke 

even even though our revenues were down. The 

budget for 2016 forecasts breaking even also.  

Steve Beckert, Trinity’s Treasurer, warned that 

pledges have been dropping—we had 10 new 

pledgers but 17 who either haven’t turned in 

their pledges or have left the area.  Also we have 

taken more from the Endowment Fund than is 

considered fiscally responsible—the endowment 

fund is about the same as last year in a flat 

market.   

Rounds of applause were given to Tim 

Moulthrop for his many years of faithful work on 

the endowment fund, Taylor Langstaff for his 

generous Langstaff Building and Organ Fund, 

and Bruce Sherbeck for his continuing work on 

maintaining the fabric of our church and parish 

hall.  Many thanks to all!!   

Reverend Ann explained how the Priest’s 

Discretionary Fund works and that it is 

reconciled every month.   

Acknowledgement by Mickie Leibrand was given 

to Tim and Jane Moulthrop for the replacement 

of the floor in the sacristy.  Chuck Leibrand 

thanked everyone for their help during his six 

years on the vestry and Reverend Ann also 

thanked the parish for all the help given her 

during her tenure as priest-in-charge.   
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WORSHIP 

Sunday – 10:00 A.M.  - With Music 
Wednesday – 11:30 A.M.  - Without Music 

Food of Faith 2:30 P.M.  
 
OFFICE HOURS 
Monday – Thursday 8:30AM – 3:00PM 
Friday – Closed 
 

CONTACT US 
Telephone: (989) 892-5813 
e-mail: trinityepiscopaloffice@gmail.com 
Web Site: www.trinityepiscopalbaycity.org 

 
AFTER HOURS CONTACT INFORMATION 
Rev. Ann   revanntrinity@gmail.com 
Phone:  (989) 892-5813 
Michelle Bullis (810) 513-0663 
           mbullis0502@gmail.com 
 

VESTRY 

Faith Culler - Sr. Warden (989) 892-3119 
Dale Smith – Jr. Warden (989) 471-4114 
Cathy LaBerge - Clerk (989) 662-4611 
Catherine Leibrand  (989) 906-3554 
Amy Salazar   (989) 272-5900 
Tod Meisel   (989) 894-2818 
Jett Whitehead  (989) 892-0719 
Pat Maxim   (989) 892-5949 
Adam Culler   (989) 892-3119 
 
 
STAFF 
The Rev. Ann Grady          Priest in Charge 
Robert Sabourin     Organist/Choir Master 
Michelle Bullis        Office Manager 
Terry Oliver          Sexton 
 
Steven Beckert                        Treasurer 
Dee Mulholland                              Chimes Editor 
Michelle Bullis                                Chimes Editor 
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